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A message from Mrs Young 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

It was great to start the Summer Term off with another Golden Shell experience! This Ɵme Y5 ventured over to 
Joddrell Bank and had an amazing Ɵme learning more about Earth and Space in support of their Science topic. 
They were a credit to school in terms of their conduct and manners. Well done Y5.  

 

We have had a mixed bag weather wise this week but we are certainly enjoying the lighter mornings and eve-
nings and hope to be outside enjoying more and more of the sunshine across this term.  

 

We have noƟced this week that the planters outside of school are not looking very cheery and so if any parent 
or carer would be able to volunteer to help source and plant some bright bedding plants for us this would be 
much appreciated. Just call or drop into the school office and we will go from there! 

 

Thank you to all those who responded to the parent survey before Easter. Myself and leaders are analysing 
results and will have some feedback next week as to next steps based on your suggesƟons.  

 

Have a lovely weekend,  

 

Mrs Young 

Our Value this 
half term is: 

SERVICE 

Learn, Laugh and Live with the Love of God 



        

 

AƩendance Update 

We need to try really hard each and 
every week to make sure every year 
group is beaƟng our 97% target—

this will help us to succeed! 

Our aƩendance this week is: 

96.4% 

146 

 pupils 
with perfect aƩendance this 

week. 

Can we beat this next week?   

Attendance 
Whole School 

 

96.4% 

Reception 97.4% 

Year 1 98.6% 

Year 2 97.3% 

Year 3 91.9% 

Year 4 93.0% 

Year 5  98.3% 

Year 6  98% 





Journey Driver Focus:  

Nurturing Curiosity 

 

 

 
RECEPTION 

 

Alijah Finch 

YEAR 1 

 

Harry Major 

YEAR 2 

 

Riley McClymont 

YEAR 3 

 

Axel Richardson 

YEAR 4 

 

SebasƟan  

YEAR 5 

 

Tommy Davies 

YEAR 6 Jessica Kay 





PE Days Summer 1 
 

Children are to come to school in 
their PE kit on their PE days.  

   Clubs 

We are running the following aŌer school clubs next half term: 

Booking is now available on the app 

 

· Monday-Fun  Fusion Club for  Y1 and Y2 with the Sports Coach 

· Tuesday-FAB Club YR, Y1 and Y2 with Miss BarraƩ 

· Thursday-Nature Club for YR with Mrs Bibby  

· Thursday- Football Club for Y4, Y5 and Y6 with Mr Moon 

In addiƟon to these clubs , Y1 children are also invited to aƩend Mrs Lister’s Phonics Club 
on Thursday and Y4 children  are invited to join Mrs Bond’s  TT Rockstars’s Club which will 

be in a Wednesday. There are ConfirmaƟon lessons for some children with   Father Michael 
on Tuesdays.  

Monday Year  1 and  

Year 6 

Tuesday Year 3 and  

Year 6 

Wednesday RecepƟon, Year 
1 and Year 5 

Thursday Year  2, Year 4 
and Year 5 

Friday Year 2,  Year 3 
and Year 4 

Seashells 

 

 

 

 

 

Seashells breakfast club  is now open from 
7.45am.  

The cost is  £5.00 per session.  

This  is on a trail basis unƟl the end of May to 
help support those parents who require a 

slightly earlier start Ɵme.  

If it proves popular then we will make this a 
permanent  arrangement.  

As with our current provision it will be on a 
first come first serve basis and booked via the 

School App. 



Safeguarding Tip of the Week 

Strangers 

 

This week our safeguarding focus is on danger from strangers.. Evidence shows that    
children are in fact oŌen in greater danger from people they know, from other children, 
or on the internet, but abuse and dangerous situaƟons do conƟnue to happen outside 
the home and it is important to teach your child how to stay safe. It helps to teach your 
children how to idenƟfy and respond to threatening situaƟons. Children need to under-
stand the difference between strangers who could hurt them and strangers who may help 
them. Let them know who they can trust if they need help. Explain that they must tell a 
trusted adult if they have been approached by someone they do not know or if they feel 
uncomfortable about a situaƟon. Ensure your child is aware of their surroundings, and 
alert to potenƟal danger when walking or playing outside. 

 

NaƟonal Online Safety Tip of the Week 

Energy Drinks 

 

Close to a third of children in the UK consume energy drinks at least once every 
week. While these high-caffeine beverages might be touted as a shortcut to a 
boost in focus and productivity, even a moderate intake can lead to significant   
impacts on the heart, sleeping patterns and mental wellbeing. 

  

With celebrity spokespeople, colourful branding and the potential added element 
of peer pressure, it's unsurprising that young people are sometimes drawn to 
these products, often unaware of the potential negative impact they might be    
having on mind and body. This week’s #WakeUpWednesday guide dives into the 
health pitfalls of energy drinks and offers expert tips on addressing concerns.  

 





Community food pantries 

Pantries operate as a member-led neighbourhood hub and are just like a shop, in that you 
choose the food you want from the shelves. Members pay a small subscripƟon each week 
they visit, and in return can choose groceries worth many Ɵmes more, oŌen saving up to 
£1,000 a year on shopping bills.. How it works.: 

Step one: Find your nearest pantry (you must live in the area in which it is based). 

Step two: Go along and join on the day it is open, remembering it is open to everyone in 
that community. 

Step three: Pay your £5 membership each Ɵme you visit. Sit and have a cuppa while you 
wait for your turn. 

Step four: Choose your shopping, which will always be worth more than your weekly mem-
bership fee. 

Step five: Tell your neighbours and get them to join too.    

For more informaƟon please see  hƩps://www.sthelens.gov.uk/arƟcle/6987/Food 

 

 

 

 

Food banks provide emergency food and compassionate, dignified support to people 
locked in crisis. There are 10 food banks available to residents in St Helens Borough, five of 
which are managed by The HOPE Centre charity in St Helens and require a voucher from a 
relevant local agency. 

St James  are registered  with St Helens Foodbank and are able to issue Food Bank Vouch-
ers (subject to condiƟons). If you feel like you are struggling to put food on the table,  
please contact Mrs Maloney , in the  School Office, for more informaƟon. We can also pro-
vide long term support through Early Help which Mrs Briers and Mrs Conant  organise.  






